

**WHITEROSE AUTOGRASS CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE ASHFIELD CLUB ON
TUESDAY 29 OCTOBER 2013 AT 8.00 PM**

Present: Paul Glover (Chairman) Rosemary Glover (Treasurer)
Jasper Aspinall (Drivers Rep) David Glover (Chief Marshall)
Connor Aspinall (Drivers Rep)

Apologies: Hilary Bird, Trevor Frost, Katy Lakin, Alison Hall and Kevin Griffiths

Chairman's Report

At the NASA Chairman's meeting the South Wales League had requested that Clubs provide a flag and flag bearer to walk around the track at the Men's Nationals (as the Olympics). RAG suggested that the blue Yorkshire flag be used as that is the flag that has been used at meetings for the last few years. DG asked if there was a standard size suggested. PG said they had not set a standard. PG would email Joan Bevan to ask if there is a standard.

Chief Marshall's Report

Nothing to report. He had unfortunately not attended the NASA Marshalls meeting.

Treasurer

Financial Report was circulated. The club had paid for 2 year subscription of the website but DG was paying the rental of £4.00/month and requested that this be used as sponsorship for class annual trophies. This was agreed by the meeting.

RAG stated that someone was needed to audit the accounts after the Presentation Evening. Helen Aspinall said she would do this.

Drivers Representatives

CA said there was nothing to report.

Any other business

- 1 JA and SA had visited Crossland Moor and left details for the farmer. They were awaiting a telephone call.
- 2 JA and SA had also been to look at some land at Clayton West and were awaiting a telephone call after leaving their details. They had heard that the farmer was involved with biofuel.
- 3 JA had also seen some land at Junction 36 of M1 at side of golf course but needed to find out who the farmer was.
- 4 PG apologised for not speaking to the farmer whose number he had been given. PG thanked Jasper and Simon for looking at land for tracks.

- 5 DG said that Leewood had been in touch regarding holding the War of the Roses over 2 days (5 heats and a final). Some members thought it was not a good idea as many drivers work on Saturday. RAG said that this may cause problems in lap scoring as it was quite difficult when it was only a 1 day meeting. PG said that many clubs ran 2 day meetings to this format.
- 6 KG had asked a large number of members which clubs they wanted to run the Whiterose Championship over. He had collated this and the 4 main clubs were Scunthorpe, Trent, York and Nottingham. He had given these 4 clubs 2 meetings each for 2014 and put a reserve date in the middle of the year. He asked if he could put these plans out before the AGM so as the leaflets could be given out when licences were bought. The general feeling of the meeting was that Kevin had spent a long time sorting out the dates and that they should be put out before the AGM.
- 7 PG asked for a volunteer to sell raffle tickets at the Presentation. Lisa said she would sell the tickets.

Meeting finished at 10.00 pm